
 

 

Shirley Warren Primary and Nursery School, Warren Crescent, SOUTHAMPTON,  SO16 6AY 

24th October 2019 

Article 3 
The best interests of the child must be a top priority in all things that 

affect children.  

Shirley Warren  
Autumn 1 News 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
This half term has gone by so quickly and the children have experienced 
lots of amazing opportunities which are celebrated in this newsletter. 
 
The autumn term is when we identify and plan to improve areas in school. 
Attendance is an improvement focus for us and we have set a school 
target of children missing no more than 3% of their learning time. This is a 
target of 97% attendance. We are  also focussing on reducing the number 
of pupils who are persistently absent. These are children who have missed 
over 10% of their learning time and they are often supported by the local 
authority’s Education Welfare Officer. We are introducing additional rewards 
to celebrate the good attendance of children who come to school every day. 
 
We are also looking forward to achieving our Health School’s Award and 
Rights Respecting Schools Award at gold level.   
 
Thank you for your patience and understanding during our buildings work 
which is ensuring we have a watertight roof. During this time it has meant 
we can only use one  of our gates The scaffolding may be taken down over 
half term if the work continues to stay on schedule. 
 
Just a reminder that we do not allow children to use the climbing 
equipment before or after school as this is not a time when school staff are  
supervising safe use. Each climbing station is designed for a specific age 
range and is unsuitable and so potentially unsafe for different age ranges. 
 
A huge thanks to our PTA for all their hard work this half term. The 
Halloween discos have been a huge success and the children had a great 
time.  
Alison Mann 
Headteacher 

 
 
 
 

  

From 5th November we will be selling poppies for the 2019 Royal Brit-
ish Legion Poppy Appeal. They will be available from the    office. 
Thank you in advance for your support for this very worthy cause 
 helping the armed forces community.  



 

 

 

Celebrating Harvest at Shirley Warren 
 
 
 

Recently Shirley Warren had a visit from Matt who is part of       
Southampton City Mission. Matt spoke to us all about the           
importance of giving. He told a fantastic story from the bible and 
we all enjoyed joining in.  
 
Thank you so much for all your kind donations of food which was 
collected and distributed by Basics Bank. It is difficult times for 
many people but the fact that Shirley Warren was so generous will 
help many families. 

Design a Christmas Card  
Competition 

 
Please draw your picture on a sheet of plain white A4 paper, in bold colours and fill the 

whole sheet of paper. Put your name and class on the back. 
 

The best 3 (Early Years, KS1 and KS2) will be chosen by the Green 
Council to be our school Christmas cards and sent to friends of our 

school ,volunteers and other local schools. 
 

Designs to be in to the office by  
Wednesday 6th November at 9.00am. 

Good luck! 
Mrs Worley 

 

News from the Friends of Shirley Warren... 
 

Your Parent Association!  Your way of getting involved! 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

We have been busy this half term planning for our Halloween      

Discos and raffle where the prize was a fantastic Haunting        
Halloween Hamper...everything for a fantastic party. The      

children had a great time at the Discos - Thanks to DJ Andy for 
making it such good fun as always! 

Next will be our Christmas Raffle so watch this space for other 
events taking place around this time! We hope to have a          

Sing-along film night for adults soon. 

As always, anyone is welcome to join our friendly group and our 

next meeting will be held on 12th November at 2.00pm in the 
PP Room. 

Many thanks for your continued support. 

Michelle Allen, Becky Dinnage and the Friends of 
Shirley Warren Committee 



 

  



 

 

Fun in Nursery! 
 

Loving Pre-Nursery! 
 
 
 
 

Pre-nursery have had a        
dinosaur come to visit and lay 

some eggs! We have been    
making sure they are kept safe 

until they hatch. Using 
playdough and broccoli we     

created trees for the dinosaurs 
to eat. We have also loved         

exploring all the  different bugs 
in the garden.  

 
 

 
 

We have been making the most of the rainy weather by stomping in puddles and making 
muddy footprints! We have also been looking for signs of Autumn such as finding acorns for 
our mud pies and leaves of different colours.  



 

 

 

News from the Admin Team 

Your Admin Team... 

Claire Hughes          School Business Manager 
Sarah Worley  Attendance Officer  

Rachel Ayres  Admin Assistant 
Amy McCubbin  Receptionist 

If your child is not coming to school... 

 
Please phone the school office before 9am if your child is not coming to school and let 

us know the reason why. If we have not heard from you, you will either receive a text or a 

call from the admin team to find out where your child is. This is  an important part of our 
safeguarding procedures. We will call a second time if you do not call back. 

 
Is my child too ill to come to school? 

Unsure if your child is well enough for school? Please check out this on our website on the 

Parents page using the Advice on Childhood illnesses link  
 
https://www.what0-18.nhs.uk/  

  
We are sure it will help you decide whether or not you should send your child to school. 

Please remember that if your child has sickness or diarrhoea, they need to be clear of 
this for 48 hours before returning to school.  This link is available from our website from the 

school nurse page also. 

 
Change of Phone Number or Address 

Please make sure you let the office know if you change your phone number or if you move 
house. It can be very distressing for your child if they are ill and we are unable to 
contact you. It will also mean that you may not receive urgent texts sent by the office. 
 

Lost Property 

We continue to have a vast amount of unclaimed, unnamed school uniform. If items are 
named they can be returned to the child instantly.  There is a full lost property box in 

reception which will be passed on to a charity shop in November if unclaimed. Please check it 
regularly if your child has lost anything. We would like an empty lost property box! Thank 

you. 

 
Office Duty 

A huge thank you to all the Year 6 children who have been helping us with Office duty this 
term. They have been brilliant and are a credit to you. We will soon be asking  Year 5 if they 

would like to help us . 
 

Thank you for your continued support and patience at our busy times. 

From Claire, 
Sarah, Rachel 

and Amy 

THE SCHOOL OFFICE IS UNABLE TO ACCEPT CASH FROM                
25TH OCTOBER 2019. 

 
PLEASE MAKE SURE YOU HAVE CREATED AN ONLINE ACCOUNT 
WITH SCOPAY. YOU WILL NEED THIS ACCOUNT FOR PARENTS’ 

EVENING TOO. 
 

PASSWORD DETAILS AVAILABLE FROM THE OFFICE. THANK 
YOU. 

 
NO MORE QUEUEING TO PAY!   

https://www.what0-18.nhs.uk/


 

 

PE NEWS 
The 2019/20 football season has well and truly kicked off! This year, alongside our usual entrance of a boys 

team, we are excited to have entered a girls team into the local school league - for the first time in years! Both 
squads have faced tough competition already and despite several defeats on the scoreboard and draws (well done 

boys!) it’s encouraging to see the determination of all children participating. They’re clearly inspired by our city’s 
role models and will ‘March On’! Keep up to date from here on in with scores and match reports for this season on 

the school blog where you may also spot us sporting our brand new kit, kindly sponsored by Utilita Energy.  

Bust a move!  

This term we had a visit from Solent Sports equipped with dance mats which was enjoyed by both children and 
adults. All year groups participated and children competed to earn the top position of class champ.                  

Congratulations to Lennie Brooks and Pranav Madan Mohan in 6M who had the highest scores across the school.  

 
Table tennis  

On Thursday 17th October, 4 of our Year 6 children ventured to Cantell 

School to participate in a city wide table tennis tournament. The team 

consisted of Dominic Cinco (6M), Rory Castle (6D), Julia Srebrna (6M) and 
Bethany Thorne, who managed to bag 2nd place in the group stage. A 

massive well done to the team and a shoutout for Julia who managed to 
remain undefeated.  

 

This was the first of many inter-school competitions that Team SW will    
participate in throughout this school year.  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MUSIC 

Y4 Prepare to Play project is off to an amazing start with all the children learning to 
play the PBuzz.  

Young Voices Choir 

46 children from Y4, 5 and 6 have begun the exciting journey towards our Young Voices 

concert at the O2 Arena in February. We have made a great start learning the songs and 
dance moves and cannot wait to perform! 

 

 

The Shirley Warren Young Voices Choir 



 

 

The second half of the term will see the start of          
rehearsals for all our wonderful Christmas productions. 
 
Watch out for letters coming home so you can get     
tickets for our Christmas festivities! 

Revised term-time activities, started 30th September 2019!  
After a busy start to our new term-time programme, we are pleased to announce a 
few tweaks to the programme of activities for children and young people with SEND. 
Earlier this Summer, we were awarded a commissioned service to deliver a Special 
Educational Needs & Disability (SEND) Activities programme by Southampton City 
Council. 
The types of short break include weekly sessions in skiing, paddleboarding, archery, 
swimming and age related activities such as youth clubs and discos. A rolling term 
time and school holiday programme will be also hosted alongside the charities     
ActiveAbility portfolio (www.activenation.org.uk/activeability) and include sessions in 
soft play, dance, multisports and team building. All activities will allow those with 
SEND to learn a new skill, make new friends and build social skills. Parents, siblings 
and friends are all welcome to join in the fun too. 
 
For more information or to speak with a member of the team, please get in touch 
on the details below: 
 
023 8078 4131 
communities@activenation.org.uk 

Message from Active Nation 



 

 

   

 

We are pleased and proud to celebrate the achievements of the following children: 

Gold Book 
Week ending 6th 

September 
 

Kyle Hamshare 
Lennie Brooks 

Leighland Adams 
Krystian Kucharski 
Jesseree Barrion 

 
Week ending 13th 

September 
 

Adam Haraga  
Emily-Mae Delaney 

Pranav Madan Mohan 
Luca Prokopiuk 
Izabela Dudzik 

Miguel Ruiz 
Jayden Richards 

Paramdeep Rathor 
Owen Smith 

David Pazdzior 
Fen Bailey 

Arabella Fegidero 
Samuel Ife 

Melody Nagy 
Hollie Munro 

Nico Prokopiuk 
Evelyn Bower 
Timon Hempel 

Teanna-Mae Skeats 
Rose Baker 

Wade Whitcher 
Kian Lebbern-Ward 

Tranette Aso 
Keegan Keats 
Julia Trafisz 

Finley Parrish 
Shahinaz Osman 

 
Week ending 20th 

September 
 

Lennie Brooks 
Logan McLoughlin 

Harley Cook 
Sophie Nieduzak 

Kei Laxina 
Jayden Richards 

 
Week ending 27th 

September 
 

Miguel Ruiz 
Lawrence Agbonkhina 

Freddie Foreman 
Joshua Njoku 

Morgan Katamba 
Gabriel Synowiec 
Janine Pagaling 

 
 

Logan Powell 
Karim Bah 

Emily-Mae Delaney 
Marcin Wegrzycki 
Erin McLoughlin 
Izabela Dudzik 
Amelia O’Brien 
Ashley Williams 

Noah Waller 
Henry Garner 

Maisy-May Waller 
Deive Abromaite 
Ashley Broomfield 

Tony Littlefair 
Jack Dixon 

 
 

 

5 Sanction Free 
Weeks 

Excellent behaviour 
in KS2 

 

Abigail Kucharska 
Aleksandra Przybylska 

Amy Borzyszka 
Dominik Kecskemeti 

Fibi Niemiec 
Grace Drury 

Grzegorz Raciniewski 
Janine Pagaling 

Jennie-Ann Dicker 
Junior Longland 
Libbety Lynch 

Masey-Maii Woodford 

Max Conway 
Mia Thorne 
Nellie Njie 

Oskar Kuczala 
Rafaelle Bryle Acain 

Zoe Pal 

Amaya Crabb 

Antoni Zurek 

    

Our Superstars! 

Bella Baddams 
Brooke Betteridge 

Bruce Baalam 
Emily-Mae Delaney 

Erin McLoughlin 
Freddie Foreman 

Hanna Radwanska 
Inga Brzeska 
Izabelle Hunt 

Jayden Richards 
Karim Bah 

Kei Chanel Laxina 
Lawrence Agbonkhina 

Lian Suarez 
Marcin Wegrzycki 

Mia Birkett 
Miguel Ruiz 
Noami Uson 

Rohan Rafferty 
Rosie-Ava Goddard 
Sophie Nieduzak 

Alex Klevinskis 

Archie Barnes 
Bailey Cooper 
Cassie Manuel 
Dolcie Foreman 

Emilia Durell 

Holly De La Mata Escudero 

Jasmine Frades 

Jireh Balangcod 

Mia Cook 

Ruby Veal 

Tatiana Felipe 

Aiesha Bursey 
Alexander Dabu 
Amelia Skeats 
Ashley Mundell 
Leon Wilkins 

Malaki McCormick 
Nicole Machula 

Olaf Krygier 

Alfie Castle 
Annie Garner 
Brett Head 

Chiara Animay 
Chloe Robinson 
Dona George 
Jacob Barnes 

Joseph Rafferty 
Lucas Craciun 
Maciej Lulek 

Michael McHugh 
Nicole Trufanova 

Noha Agno 
Roksana Pietryk 

Alfie Philipson 
Charlie Parrish 

Daisy-May Stride 
Damian Fraczek-Krygier 

Diya Das 
Harry Jacobs 

Henry Britanico 

Isabella Kaur Calcagno 
Jasmine Calantary 

Jaydn Keats 
Joseph Durell 

Joseph Newman 
Leon Head 
Lillie Ronan 

Mariam Mohtashami 
Marian-Teodor Ionel 

Mayumi Moniz 
Nathan Taburnal 
Nicole Borzyszka 

Niel Aggasid 
Owen Sheath 

Renee Betteridge 
Sky Alford 

Weronika Gos 

Aaric Pavanathil 
Bethany Thorne 
Bradley Dicker 
Camille Imlani 
Darla Ragpala 

Domantas Mangevicius 
Ema Balajova 

Emmanuel Lopez 
Gayathri Satishkumar 

Henry Gao 
Ieremia Paraschiv 

Jade Frades 
Jared Wilkins 

Jennifer-Rose McHugh 

Julia Srebrna 
Kinga Lubos 

Michael Chambers 
Natalie Machula 

Owen Smith 
Sydney Daarol 

Taya Shrestha-Hunt 
Tilly Hatton 

Yasmine Ansari  

Airah Suarez 

Amelia O’Brien 

Benjamin Toth 

Deive Abromaite 

Dominic Cinco 

Estefanie Sayas 

Henry Garner 

Jesseree Barrion 

Jessica Hurst 

Julija Jegorova 

Krystian Kucharski 

Lara Nemeth 

Luca Prokopiuk 

Maisy-Mae Waller 

Natalia Szpinda 

Pranav Madan Mohan 

Remi Marie Cartwright 

Ria Hoque 

Rifat Hoque 

Ronak Hoque 



 

 

We had fun in 2S this week learning all about how we create a digital footprint when 

we are online and how it can be difficult to change or erase this. We soon realised that 
we need to be very careful when using the internet in order to keep ourselves safe and 

respect other people's feelings. With our talk partners we came up with lots of great 
ideas  about the sort of information we should keep private (like our passwords,       

address, names, photos etc) and designed our own footprints to create a display to 

share our advice with the rest of the school.  

16th - 20th September  E-Safety Week 

Lock It 

Block It 

Show It 

Tell It 

Lock It, Block It, Show It, Tell It is a strategy with an easy to remember slogan to promote online safety to                

children and their parents. 

This is about keeping personal information secure: usernames, passwords and personal details. 

This is about blocking rude or nasty messages. It's about blocking bad websites, not downloading anything           

you're unsure about, and not clicking on any links or pictures you don't know about. 

This is about showing an adult if you come across anything that makes you feel uncomfortable or is                           

inappropriate. This could be a website, a picture, a message or a video. 

This is about telling an adult if you feel you are being bullied or upset online. 

 

 
 

We have been busy in year 6 discussing 
what constitutes e-safety and how we can 

keep ourselves safe on the internet. We 

started our discussion by considering what          
e-safety means and how we can keep     

ourselves safe. Here our some of our      
considerations:  



 

 

 

Up 1 level 
Taya Hunt 

Julia Srebna 
Aaric Pavanathil  
Sydney Daarol  
Erin McLoughlin 
Sophie NIeduzak 

Izabelle Hunt  
Kei Laxina 

Tiana Didioma 
Benji Kecskemeti 
Franciszek Zelek 
Jane Zaletova 
Joee Haque 
Sofia O’Brien 
Tez Vadgama 
Tristan Latkar 
Hatice Ozulku 
Trangel Aso 

Lennie Brooks 
Jessica Hurst 

Luca Prokopiuk 
Nathan Taburnal 
Joey Newman 

 
 

Up 2 levels 
Rose Baker 

Evelyn Bower 
Wiktoria Bujnowska 

Maizie Green 
Timon Hempel 

Zachary Holland 
Keegan Keats 

Kian Lebbern-Ward 
Finley Parrish 
Annabelle Roe 
Nadine Tatel 

Patryk Weggrzycki 
Michael Chambers 

Miguel Ruiz 

Lian Suarez 
Laura Petrisor 

Alleysa Manolache 
Laura Ksiazek 
Lexi Hamshare 

William Schutrups 
Abigail Blunden 
Izabela Dudzik 

Masey-Maii Woodford 
 

 

 

 
Leighland Adams 
Julija Jegorova 
Natalia Szpinda 

Krystian Kucharski 

 
 

Up 3 levels 
Lawrence Agbonkhina 

Marcin Wegrzycki 
Freddie Thorne 
Janine Pagaling 

Rafael Acain 
Dominic Cinco 
Rifat Hoque 
Ria Hoque 

Pranav Madan Mohan 
Estefanie Sayas 

 

 

Up 4 levels 
Alfie Peters 

 
 
 

Children in all year 
groups are working 
hard on their Maths 
journey, many very 

close to moving up a 
level. By Christmas we 
are sure this list will be 

much longer! 
 
 
 

 

   Our Marvellous Mathematicians! 
 

 

 
 

Our elected Green 

Council Class       
Representatives for  

2019-20 are: 
 

Keegan Keats  
Niamh Rochford-Scotland 

Logan Burden 
Michelle Njoku 
Charlie Alford 

Brooke Betteridge 
Noah Waller 

Anastasya Szczerba  
Harry Jacobs  
Dona George  

Michael Chambers  
Remie- Marie Cartwright  

 

 
 

 

Thank you to the   

following Year 6  
children who have 

helped us in the    
office as Office Duty 

Assistants - they 

work very hard and 
with a smile! 

 
Adam Campbell 

Tilly Hatton 
Airah Suarez 

Henry Garner 

Amelia O’Brien 
Rifat Hoque 

Estefanie Sayas 
Luca Prokopiuk 

Ema Balejova 

Jennifer McHugh 
Pranav Madan Mohan 

Maisie-May Waller 
A’Ron Kecskemeti 

Ronak Hoque 
Ria Hoque 

Kyle Hamshare 

Remie Cartwright 
Jesseree Barrion 

Rockets         Planets         Stars                 MOUNTAIN CHALLENGE 

Well done to all these children who have moved up   

levels on their Maths journey this half term 

AN URGENT REQUEST FROM YEAR 5! 
 
We love doing Art and Crafts but 
need shirts to cover our uniform so 
we don’t get in a mess! 
 
If you have any old shirts that you 
have finished with that we could use 
please hand them in to the office. 
Thank you so much! 



 

 

 

Amazing Outdoor Learning 

The Gardening Club harvested potatoes and on-
ions which they had planted. They washed and 
prepared the vegetables so Cooking club could 
utilise them to make potato rosti's, yummy! 
Keep on using the environment to learn !  
Check out the school’s blog to see what other   
outdoor skills they will learn . 

Cooking club made some special 
treats. Mrs Wilk said there was plenty 
of them made to share around! 
 
The Cooking Club children were 
reaping the benefits of Gardening Club's harvest. Wow it is great we can work together 
and help each other! 

The children were hard at work: washing the potatoes, carrots and courgettes, peeling 

them and then grating them all ready for cooking. I hope the adults at home enjoyed 
those yummy and healthy rosti's! 

 

We love to learn 

Fantastic start to Phonics Friday in Year R! 

Phonics Fridays 
 

Parents are welcome to come into 
Year R for the first 10 minutes of Friday   
morning and we will teach you the letter 
sounds we have learnt that week. It will 

help you to help your child with an       
important part of their learning. 

 
 Please come and join us after half term! 

 

 
Cooking Club participated in ‘The Big Soup 
Share’. 
The event is part of RHS’s campaign for school 
gardening. 
The Big Soup Share was a chance for cooking and 
gardening clubs to celebrate the work the do in 
our garden by harvesting the crops,  whizzing 
them up into a delicious soup and  sharing it with 
others. 



 

 

 

SCHOOL DINNERS - HAVE YOU DOWNLOADED THE NEW APP? 

 
 
Lunchero is the new City Catering Lunch app which 
tells you what’s for lunch every day at Shirley Warren 
Primary School. Download it onto your phone and it 
makes choosing a dinner really easy! Here are a   
couple of screenshots so you can see what it is like. 
The App is free! 
 

WALKTOBER 
 

 

 

    
.  

As a school we have been taking part in this year’s WALKTOBER. We have   
discussed the benefits of walking to school and logged all our walking on 
these special challenge cards.  

Green Council have been busy making these footprints which show why walking 
is good for us and our local environment. 

The more walking we do, the more chance we have to win some fantastic      
prizes.  

THANK YOU! 

 

We are very grateful to have received 9 Sphero Bolts from Scottish and Southern Electricity Networks 

(SSEN) to support its computer studies programme. This follows the completion of SSEN’s award-winning pro-
ject, Solent Achieving Value from Efficiency (SAVE), that demonstrated how communities can benefit from      

actively participating in the energy system that serves them.    

Please go to this link to read more about the project http://news.ssen.co.uk/news/all-
articles/2019/october/ssen-gifts-southampton-primary-school-to-enhance-its-computer-
curriculum/ 

http://news.ssen.co.uk/news/all-articles/2019/october/ssen-gifts-southampton-primary-school-to-enhance-its-computer-curriculum/
http://news.ssen.co.uk/news/all-articles/2019/october/ssen-gifts-southampton-primary-school-to-enhance-its-computer-curriculum/
http://news.ssen.co.uk/news/all-articles/2019/october/ssen-gifts-southampton-primary-school-to-enhance-its-computer-curriculum/


 

 

 

OUT AND ABOUT 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

       

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Stubbington Y5 

A few pics from our amazing week away at Stubbington! The children had great 

fun making dens, doing obstacle courses and working together as a team. They 
saw badgers and other wildlife and had experiences and memories to last a     

lifetime. 



 

 

October 

Friday 25th October 
School Closed INSET Day 
 
Monday 28th October to 
Friday 1st November 
School Closed for Half 
Term holiday 
 
 

November 
Monday 4th November 
School Closed INSET Day 
 
Tuesday 5th November 
School opens to pupils 
 

Wednesday 6th November 
Coffee drop in for Parents with 
Michelle 
 

Thursday 7th November 
New Parent Open Event 9.30am 
 

Friday 8th November  
Y2 to Portchester Castle 
 
 

Monday 11th November 
5M Beaulieu trip 
 

Tuesday 12th November 
5D Beaulieu trip 
2-3pm PTA Meeting - all welcome! 

 

Wednesday 13th November 
Coffee drop in for Parents with 
Michelle 
 

Friday 15th November 
Children in Need 
 

Monday 18th November 
Y3 visit Stonehenge 

 

Wednesday 20th November 
Nasal Flu vaccination for Year R to 
Year 6 - make sure you have sent 
your form in 
Coffee drop in for Parents with 
Michelle 

Tuesday 26th November 
3C Class assembly 9.15am 

Parents’ Evening 3.15 - 7pm 

 
Wednesday 27th November 
Coffee drop in for Parents with 
Michelle 

 

Thursday 28th November 
2S Class Assembly 9.15am 

Parents’ Evening 3.15-5.45pm 
 

December 
Monday 2nd December 
1.30pm Y1 and Y2 Christmas 
Performance 

 
Tuesday 3rd December 
9.15am 5M Class assembly 
1.30pm Y1 and Y2 Christmas 

Performance 

 

Wednesday 4th December 
Coffee drop in for Parents with 
Michelle 
Y4 visit The Mary Rose 
1.30pm RB Christmas Performance 
 

Thursday 5th December 
9.15 am 4N Class assembly 
1.30pm RG Christmas Performance 
 

Monday 9th December 
Pre Nursery Christmas 
Performance 
 

Tuesday 10th December 
2.30pm Nursery Christmas 
Performance 
 

Wednesday 11th December 
Coffee drop in for Parents with 
Michelle 
2pm Y3 and Y4 Christmas 
Performance 
 

Thursday 12th December 
9.30am Y3 and Y4 Christmas 
Performance 
 
 
 
 
 

Wednesday 18th December 
Coffee drop in for Parents with 
Michelle 
2.00pm Y5 and Y6 Christmas 
Performance 
6.30pm Y5 and Y6 Christmas 
Performance 
 

Thursday 19th December 

Christmas Dinner 
 

4.30pm Carols on the Steps 

 
Friday 20th December 

Last day of Autumn Term 
 

Monday 23rd December to  

Friday 3rd January 2020 
School Closed for      

Christmas Break 
 

January 2020 
 
Monday 6th January 
School reopens to   
pupils 
 
Wednesday 8th January 
Coffee drop in for Parents with 
Michelle 
 
 

 
INSET DAYs 2019-20 
 
Monday 4th November 

2019 

Friday 14th February 2020 
Monday 20th July 2020 

Easter 2020 
When planning your holidays please be aware that the Easter weekend 

will be  
in the middle of the fortnight break in 2020. 

Good Friday is on 10th April 2020 and Easter Monday is on 
 Monday 13th April 2020. 



 

 

Week 1 
Week Commencing 

Monday 4th November 
Monday 25th November 
Monday 16th December 

 
 

Blue (Meat/Fish) Yellow (Vegetarian) Purple (Third Choice) 

Monday Pork Sausages and Mash Veggie Lattice and Mash  Quorn Korma and rice 

Tuesday Bubble Crumb Salmon Cheese and Tomato Pizza Veggie Ball Sub 

Wednesday Chicken Bacon and Sweetcorn 
Pie 

Roasted Veggie Pasta and garlic 
bread Wrap of the Day 

Thursday Roast Beef and Yorkshire   
Pudding 

Veggie Sausages with Yorkshire 
Pudding Veggie Pasta Bolognese 

Friday Baked Fish Fingers Macaroni Cheese Jacket Potato with choice of 
filling 

There are  
THREE CHOICES every day! 

 
More reasons to try different 

school dinners! 

Every choice comes with seasonal 
vegetables, salad, different types of 
potatoes or chips on different days 

 
and… 

 
There is a variety of hot and cold 

puddings across the week! 
 

Week 2 
Week Commencing 

Monday 11th November 
Monday 2nd December 

Blue (Meat/Fish) Yellow (Vegetarian) Purple (Third Choice) 

Monday Saucy Meatballs and Mash Quorn Nuggets Lemon Sole bites 

Tuesday Italian Chicken with diced  
potatoes Cheese and Tomato Pizza Wrap of the Day 

Wednesday Veggie Sausage Roll Quorn Burger Jacket Potato with choice of 
filling 

Thursday Chicken Roast Veggie Sausage Turnover Pasta Napoli 

Friday Fish of the Day Veggie goujons with chips Chicken Biryani 

Week 3 
Week Commencing 

Monday 18th November 
Monday 9th December 

Blue (Meat/Fish) Yellow (Vegetarian) Purple (Third Choice) 

Monday Barbecue chicken with potato 
waffles Pasta Napoli Veggie Sausage Hot Dog 

Tuesday Chilli with Rice (Veg or Meat 
options) Cheese and Tomato Pizza Wrap of the Day 

Wednesday Chicken Grill Sweet Potato and Lentil Curry Salmon Goujons 

Thursday Roast Pork Quorn Pattie Cheesy Pasta 

Friday Breaded Fish with chips Cheese, Red Onion and Tomato 
Pasty Veggie Balls in tomato sauce 

Dinners MUST be paid for in advance. They cost £2.22 per day. Payment 
must be made online as we no longer accept cash in the office. 
If you think you may be eligible for free school meals, please contact Mrs 
Worley or Miss Ayres in the school office. Thank you. 
 


